
Dear Parents, Carers, Students and Visitors,

My name is Noel Thompson and I am proud to be the Designated Safeguarding Leader (DSL) at
Winchmore School.  Although I am the DSL, keeping children safe is everybody’s responsibility.

Our vision at Winchmore is to be a successful learning community where everybody feels safe, valued and
can reach their potential. Safeguarding is at the very heart of everything we do. Safeguarding means:

● protecting students from abuse and maltreatment

● preventing harm to student’s health or development

● ensuring students grow up with the provision of safe and effective care

● taking action to enable all students to have the best outcomes

I want to outline some of the actions we take at Winchmore to keep our children safe and ensure they have
the best outcomes.

First, we have our essential school safety messages and policies, including our Safeguarding and Child
Protection Policy. We share key messages with our parents and carers at calendared meetings and on our
website. The Winchmore School Student Council have helped to produce a range of posters which help to
promote a safe, secure and positive learning environment. For example, we have produced posters for
equal opportunities, anti-bullying, school values (including courtesy, commitment, contribution, cooperation)
and positive behaviour. These essential messages are also stressed through assemblies, tutor time and
PSHCEE.

We are a ‘hands off’ and a ‘telling school’. We encourage our students to tell us if they think something is
strange, suspicious, or if they think somebody is being bullied. We are proud of the way our students will
report incidents which concern them. Currently, we have a number of safeguarding priorities which are
relevant for all students, but particularly those groups who are thought to be vulnerable.  For example:

●     Sexual harassment and misogyny

●     Online abuse

●     Peer on Peer abuse  

●     Domestic violence and children living in challenging circumstances

●     Children absent from school  

●     Child exploitation and grooming

●     Radicalization and hate crime

●     Vulnerable children including LGBTQ plus, children with additional needs, looked after children and girls



Second, we run what we call the Student Welfare and Inclusion Forum (SWIFT)

The Student Welfare and Inclusion Forum is a committee, made up of the SENCO, Heads of Year and
DSLs or deputy DSLs and others (please see diagram below), which meets once a week, and considers
the identified needs of all students. Its core purpose is to ensure that the needs of all children are identified
and met, and that no student who is, or is thought to be vulnerable ‘slips through the net’.

Third, we want feedback from our students and their parents and carers. We ask the students if they feel
safe at school. We emphasise to them that their tutor is their first point of contact should they have a
problem. However, photographs of the DSL and the Deputy DSLs are displayed around the school, so that
they can approach them should they wish to. We ask parents and carers if they feel incidents of bullying
have been followed up and dealt with to their satisfaction.

Fourth, we are constantly reviewing, updating and improving our safeguarding policy and practice in
accordance with feedback we receive from staff, parents, students and others, as well as the latest
guidance from the LEA and the DFE. All staff receive regular Child Protection and Safeguarding training,
which includes on-line training. Safeguarding and Child Protection information is analysed with reports to
the governors, the leadership team and the LEA.

I hope this, and this section of the web site gives you an idea of the importance we place on safeguarding
at Winchmore School. However, if you feel that there is more we could do, or do better, I would be delighted
to hear from you.

Warmest wishes,

Noel Thompson – Deputy Headteacher (Designated Safeguarding Lead)



Promoting a Positive , Safe and Secure Learning Environment

Key Messages:








